MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE NATIONAL GYMNASTIC JUDGES ASSOCIATION

Friday, April 7, 1972

The meeting was held at the Holiday Inn in Ames, Iowa. Order was called by Executive Director, Frank Cuminskey at 10:15 a.m. Roll call was taken by Secretary, Jerry Todd. Present were: Frank Cuminskey, Ted Muzyczko, Bob Fisher, Jerry Wright, Bill Roetzheim, Bob Stout.

The minutes were read by Jerry Todd and corrected to read: "In case of a tie in voting for the election of any officer, each member organization present would have one (1) vote rather than each district have one vote." Corrected also was the fact that Ted Muzyczko and Frank Cuminskey were nominated for Executive Director not for President. Minutes stand as corrected.

Treasurer, Jerry Wright, then gave his report. We have a balance of \$451.63 in the treasury at this time. He concluded his report by suggesting that we do something in the way of public relations to let members know where money is being used. Frank Cuminskey said that this should be the responsibility of each area director.

New Proposals:

.

Bill Roetzheim suggested work be done on the Hall of Fame Trophy in Tucson which must be engraved as it is a perpetual trophy. He also stated that 5 placques must be ordered (4 regional and 1 for the Hall of Fame recipient).

Jerry Todd suggested a permaplacque at a cost not to exceed \$ 10.00. Passed unanimously.

Bob Stout spoke on area judge of the year not being able to come to NCAA to receive award. Ted Muzyczko stated it was not mandatory to attend. He also stated that an earlier decision was needed on the area winners. Bob Stout nominated Bill Roetzheim. Jerry Wright and Jerry Todd to be on a committee to make up the proper wording for the trophy and placque. Seconded by Cuminskey and passed unanimously.

Bob Fisher suggested re-districting. Ted Muzyczko said that the South should add Tenn-Louisiana, Mississippi and Alabama. The Mid-East add Minnesota and up to Ames, Iowa. The Mid-West add Montana, Utah and Arizona. Membership will have to vote on these proposals.

Jerry Wright suggested a Committee be formed to change election procedure and state that procedure in the Constitution. Ted Muzyczko stated that all results should be published. Jerry Wright will draw up an election procedure. The change of the Constitution would have to be by mail vote.

Ted Muzyczko then asked for board approval of proposed Olympic Judges: Mid-West - Bob Fisher

East - Frank Cuminskey

36

Mid-East - Ted Muzyczko, Bill Roetzheim, Fred Orlofsky

West - Les Sasvary, Jerry Wright

The requirements were: 1)International Card Holder, 2) National Experience, 3) Judged International Meet, 4) Language, and 5) rotation.

Jerry Wright suggested that the USGF handle a national mailing list for us. Frank Cuminskey said that would be fine. He also suggested a biographical sketch of each applicant be presented to Ted Muzyczko by 1st of May for USGF, approval. Ted said, "good idea".

Frank Cuminskey closed the Board meeting at 11 a.m. until November 5th and 6th at Denver, Colorado Hilton Hotel at the next Coaches! Congress.

Respectfully submitted, Jerry Todd, Secretary